20 June 2018

Dear Mr Clapham,

Pm writing to you to OBJECT because a new neighbour at 32 Kylemore Road
has applied to over-develop their property.

They already started on the loft conversion (approved in June) and they’re
going to remove most of the rear roof and replace it with a large dormer
window -making it bigger & different from every other house along this
terrace and they also applied for these two planning permissions:

2018/2481/Pto dig out the basement at the front with a lightwell and stairway
access. This doesn’t look right either. He can’t take most of the garden for this.
It looks bad compared to all the rest who have made basements which are ok
because they’re small and tidy with plants or gravel. Only a few have stairs
which ruin the front . Where is the space for more bins which are now bigger?

2018/2514/Pto create a roof terrace on the existing flat roof at 3" floor level.
Camden should have some control or rules for these because they make
neighbours lives a nightmare . You take account of the ‘overlooking’ (invading
our privacy with glass barriers only 5foot 6) but the noise and light disturbance
is worse. All the residents at the back will be overhearing the sounds and seeing
the lights at the top of this house and when we’re disturbed | know from
experience that the Noise Control team won’t help us.

Please refuse these applications and protect us from such a bad design and
nuisance.

Thank you,
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